
Resort Village of Mistusinne
SUMMER 2022 Newsletter

Website: www.mistusinne.com
Facebook: The Resort Village of Mistusinne
Email: mistusinne@sasktel.net
Phone: (306) 854-4637

Office & Recycling Hours:
July & August Office hours:
Friday 12 pm - 5 pm
Saturday 10 am - 2 pm

*Recycling will be open when the office is open*
Please remember to rinse out your containers and a
reminder that pre-sorting can make things move
faster.

Contact Information:
Please make sure the office has your email address
and contact numbers, in case of an emergency.

Water:
The water was turned on at the beginning of May.
A reminder that water is non-potable and should not
be used in cottages. The water is for irrigation use
only.

Water Testing
By popular request we have decided to host a well
testing weekend. We will have the test bottles
available for pick up on the saturday. You will then
fill the containers on Sunday morning and return
them to the office during scheduled hours. We will
take the samples into the lab for testing. The cost of
the testing will depend on the number of participants.
Those who participate will be invoiced when the
results return. This will happen July 23 & July 24

Storage Sites:
Storage fees will be due May 31st annually. If you
had a site last year, you can keep the same spot. If
you do not want to keep your spot, please let the
office know. If you would like to be on the waiting
list please contact the office. Please send payment at
your convenience. We will send invoices in 2023.

Bylaws & Policies:
Bylaws and policies are posted on the website.
Contact the office if you have any questions.

Building Permits:
Submit building permits a minimum of 7 days before
council meetings. If you are planning to renovate or
build, please reach out to the office to receive a copy
of the forms to be filled out.

House Number Reminder:
For safety reasons we require each home to properly
display their civic address. Please post your cabin
number if you have not already done so.

Golf Carts:
All golf carts in the village must have their cabin
number on the back-right fender of the cart. Stickers
have been made by the village for this purpose and
can be picked up in the office. Council has worked
diligently with local RCMP to come up with
guidelines for golf carts and ATV use in the village.

Beach Committee:
We are looking for volunteers who would be
interested in assisting with the revitalization of the
beach areas. We also need assistance annually with
swim platforms and the boat launch. If you are
interested please contact the office.

Annual Charity Golf Tournament:
Unfortunately our trusty leader Mayor Lloyd
Montgomery cannot lead the golf tournament this
year. We have been unable to find a replacement and
therefore we will be unable to host a tournament this
year.

Triathlon Volunteers:
A triathlon will be held on Sunday, July 24th. Please
keep your eyes posted for more info.
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Base Tax Increase:
The base tax has increased to $600 this year. The last
increase was in 2013.

New Golf Rates:
Resident Adult $100
Resident Youth Free (17 & under)
Non-Resident Adult $150
Non-Resident Youth $75
Daily Pass $15

Boat Launch:
Resident boat launch stickers are now available at the
office. Each cabin is given 2 stickers at no cost.
Non-residents will be charged $30 for a season pass
or $10 per day.

E-transfer Payment:
All payments can be paid through e-transfer. This
includes golf passes, boat launch, snow removal,
taxes, etc. Please include what you are paying for,
your cabin number and your full name in your
e-transfer.

Construction Bin Cost:
The disposal fee for construction material will begin
at $60. The foreman will discuss price before
disposal and the price will depend on how much
material is disposed of. Please contact the office to
arrange a time with the foreman.

Second Golf Cart Stickers
Have been created and are at the office for pick up. If
you have a second golf cart please stop in and pick up
your sticker.

Motorized vehicles on Green space
You are not permitted to operate motorized vehicles
on the green space. The fine is $250.00 if you are
caught. However there is a difference between
driving on the edge to avoid heavy traffic and be safe,
and driving all over the place at your leisure. Please
familiarize yourself with the difference and proceed

accordingly. Be mindful of your neighbours, and
neighbours be please mindful of safety and mobility
issues. Let’s work together to have a fantastic
summer.

Motorized vehicles in general
Drive VERY carefully and safely. Do not overload your
ride. Do not be hanging out the sides.

SLOW Down. It is summer time. It is literally the season
to stop and smell the roses.

Be cautious of those around you. Drive in appointed
areas, do not cut through places you know you
shouldn’t, do not be a nuisance to your neighbours.

If it is your responsibility to familiarize others with
the rules please do so.

We do not have a Bylaw Enforcement Officer at
Mistusinne. However, the Administrator is the Bylaw
officer by default. She has the authority to issue
warnings and fines, and may contact the RCMP
should she need assistance. She will be out Friday’s,
Saturday’s and maybe even Sunday’s all summer.
Please do not put her in a situation where she has to
react to situations or complaints.

Little Libraries
Thank you to those who maintain the book
Pick up spots. They are amazing!

Green Space Permits

If you are placing a camper on the green space you
need a permit. These are available on our website as
well as on the bulletin board. Please fill it in and
submit it to us in advance of placing anything on the
Green Space.

There are 2 options:

1-3 nights for $20.00
4-7 nights for $50.00
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